
 
 
 
 
July 22, 2022 
 
I am excited to share that on Monday, July 25th , at 4:00 p.m.  I will be chatting with you live on 
Channel 1970 to share updates and what is happening on campus.  Have a great weekend.  
Remember to stay hydrated with the unusually high temperatures we have been experiencing! 
 
COVID-19 Update 
Currently, there are no Care Center residents active with COVID-19 or on isolation. Two Residential 
residents are positive and on quarantine, and one is on modified quarantine. One staff member is 
isolating at home, but expected to return soon. Please continue to report any symptoms you are 
experiencing to Health and Wellness and refrain from socializing until you have been tested. 

Hallway Closure 
On Friday, July 29th, from 7 am to 12 noon the hallway from the old gift shop to the new 
auditorium will be closed for finishing up the spray foam insulation to the underside of the roof 
decking. The hallway will be reopened on Friday, July 29th,  at 12 noon.  All residents and staff 
will need to use the lower hallway during this time. Directional arrows will be in place to assist 
with navigating the hallways.   
 
Touchtown Profile Pictures 
Monica and Kayla are hosting a “photo shoot” for residents who’d like to add a photograph to 
their Touchtown profile. If you’d like to have your picture taken, come down to the Auditorium 
on Wednesday, July 27, between 3:00 and 4:30 pm. 
 
Construction 
The new insulation under the roof is almost complete.  Wall framing is ongoing, and framing of 
soffits and ceilings will start in the coming days.  Duct for the HVAC system, sprinkler pipe, 
electrical conduit, and plumbing systems are all in the process of being installed.  The roof 
replacement over phase 2 areas is ongoing as well, and the flat roof portion is nearly 
complete.  It will be followed by shingle replacement on the sloped roofs. 
 
Warm regards, 
Maureen Casey 
 
 
 
 


